Bronte Precinct Minutes

Monday12th. December 2005
Held at Bronte Public School

Meeting Opened at 7 pm.
Councillor in attendance: George Copeland.
Convenor: Alma Jarvis
Apologies: Cst. Fiona O’Brien, Cr. Ingrid Strewe, and Cr. Richard Davidson
Minutes of previous meeting held on October 17th.2005 were accepted.
Acceptor: Michael Donnan Seconder: Paula Masselos

Business Arising
Replies from Council in response to motions passed at October meeting.

Topics discussed
1) Procedural error from previous meeting
2) Reports: Traffic, Da’s, Hewlett St. reserve, Green Links

There was no Police report due to illness

1) Procedural Error
A motion was passed and presented to Council in regard to an item on our October agenda.
As two different agenda’s were circulated for this meeting some people were not aware of all matters that were to be discussed.
As this was considered to be unfair the following motion will be presented to Council.
Motion
Due to a procedural error Bronte Precinct requests that motions 1 and 2 presented to Council from October meeting be rescinded.
Proposer: Jean O’Regan Seconded: Michael Donnan

2) Reports
2-a Traffic --Jean O’Regan
After receiving the answers to our motions from the last meeting it was decided to seek a meeting with the Mayor to clarify exactly what was the status of Hewlett Street i.e. local or collector road.
Traffic rep asked to seek the Mayors help re a pedestrian crossing at the junction of Hewlett and Alfred Streets. This intersection considered very dangerous for school children crossing the road to access Hewlett Street Park and for the elderly crossing the road after alighting the bus
Concern was also raised re the junction of Dickson Street and Birrell Street with people parking in the no standing zone. This makes it impossible to see into Birrell Street from Dickson Street, thereby making the turn very dangerous. Councillor Copeland volunteered to speak to the Ranges re this problem and traffic rep agreed to do this also. Alma Jarvis volunteered to check to see if our calls where successful, as she lives around the area. 

2-bDevelopment Applications—Paula Masselos
22 Thompson St. scaled back.
249 Birrell St.went to December development control committee and was refused, heritage was the main issue for this refusal
An initial draft outline was presented on behalf of the DA working group; this group will work closely with the Bronte Beach Precinct.
2-c Hewlett St. Reserve
Costing will take place in January 2006 with work, hopefully, to be finalised by March 2006
2-dGreen Links
Map presented showing green links identified by the recent survey conducted by Waverley Council


3) General Business
Sydney Private Clinic
3-a Residents expressed their dissatisfaction with the operations and management of the Sydney Private Clinic in Murray St .eg.
Non-compliance with the rules governing the use of kitchen exhaust fan 
No regard for surrounding Residents in regard to building dust and debris.
General disregard for neighbours quality of life.
Cr. Copeland said he would present these concerns to December Council meeting.
Paula (DARep) undertook to also help residents with their concerns. 
Motions to be presented to Council in regard to this matter
Motion 
Bronte Precinct demands that Council take immediate steps to order Sydney Private clinic to cease operating the kitchen exhaust fan, which is currently operating at obviously illegal noise levels and to investigate the legality of its installation.
Proposer: Reg O’Grady Seconder: Patricia Macrae

Motion 
Bronte Precinct requests that Council investigate if Sydney private Clinic is complying with all of its development 
, consent conditions, particularly in regard to the construction plan of management.
If not immediate steps be taken to ensure compliance.
Proposer: Patricia Macrae Seconder: Jan Rayner

3-b Jean Dyer stated that the pocket park adjacent Bronte school needs some attention in regard to safety of railings and other obstacles. Seeds from the she oak tree falling on the footpath are slippery and dangerous
3-c the bus shelter cnr. Alfred St. and Birrel St. is grossly inadequate it does not provide protection from either the sun in the morning or rain/wind on wet days. 
Motion:
Bronte Precinct request Council to provide a Bus shelter, Alfred St. near Birrel St, that will provide proper protection from the elements;
Proposer: Nicholina Alizza Seconder: Paula Masselos
3-d Motion
Bronte precinct appreciates the good services of Waverley’s park rangers and supports their sensible control and regulation of dogs in public places.
Waverley rangers do a fine job of managing this balance promoting an atmosphere in which people with or without pets can enjoy the natural assets of Bronte and surrounds.
Proposer: Paula Masselos Seconder: Jean O’Regan

The meeting drew to a close at 9pm.
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